


1st Annual

General Meeting
18t June. 1997

David Mandie Pavlllion
Aughtie Drive, Albert Park

AGENDA

1.0pening and Apologies

2. Correspondence appeniaining to the
Annual General Meeting

3 President’s Report.

4. Hon. Treaswurer's Report.

5. Presentations;

8. Nomination for Lite Membarship

7. Election Of Office Beares

8.Appointment of Hon. Auditor

9. General Business.

OFFICE BEARER'S 1996/97

President:
Vice President:

Ray Montag
Joel Rembach

Hon. Secretary: Richard Lustig

Hon. Treasurer: Jeff Kagan
Committeemen: Shawne Rubinstein
Barry Kave

Simon Feldman
Justin Lipton
Justin Castelan
Matthew Aubor
Adrian Janai
Simeon Goldenberg

HONORARY LIFE MEMBERS

Ernie Adler, Payl Bridgeman,Mike Casper, Lou
Dunn, Rod Edelsten, Don Finklestein, Nathan
Frydman, Henry Goutd,Morris Joel Les Kausman,
Barry Kave, Sam Komesarook, Harry Newhouse,
Morris Morris Sackville, Ray Saffer, Laurie Shneider,
Mike Shulman,Joe Siiver, Mark Simon ,Steve
Singer,Ben Sternfeld,Herb Swedosh, Stan Woolf.
Phil Burman, Rob Levin, Danny Lustig, Jack
Mozkowicz, Les Newman, Viv Peterson

Sol Spitainic OAM, Mike Zemski

Appreciation

Honorary Life Members and supporters

Bill Pewtreas & tha V.T.CA.

Melboume Parks and Water

Jennifer Lilburn

Ajax Amateur Football Club/

Victoria Macabbl

Soth Suburban Churches & Districts Cricket
Assaociation,

Austrafian Jewish News

Fastern Suburban Cricket Association

Trophy Winners:

Ernie Adler Trophy

Most lmproved Player:  Simon Feldman
Norm Rubenstein Memorial Trophy
Most Promising Junior: Ellictt Janover
Harry Newhouse Trophy

Most Determined Player: Rob Lourie

Jullan Wiener Trophy

Most Dedicated Player: Simeon Goldenberg
Les Kausman Trophy

Most Consistent Player:Alian Sheffild

Laurie Shneider Trophy

Best Clubman:Shawne Rubinstein

David Finkelstein memarial Trophy
Junior Cricketer of The Year:Elliott Janover
Kurt Defris Memorial Trophy ~~
Outstanding Service ToThe Club;Ray Montag &
Richard Lustig

Ray Saffer Cricketer of the Year
Simeon Goldenberg

Club Championship

Dsan Kino

Peter Fisher Memorial Award
Most improved Junior:Daryl Spilberg
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Trophy Winners (cont) Milestones

1st XI Batting: Sam Frey P.Burman 5000 Runs

1st X1 Bowling: Dean Kino J.Kagan 2000 Runs

2nd X| Batting: Leon Jacobs S.Frey 2000 Runs

2nd X! Bowling: Simeon Goldenberg A.Shostak 1000 Runs

3rd X| Bowling: Craig Woolf

5th X1 Batting: Jack Mozkowicz Committee Attendances
R.Montag 10
J.Rembach 9
A.Lustig 9

Under 16 Batting: Jeremy Freeman J.Kagan 8
S.Feldman 6

Under 14 Batting:David Rozenbes J.Castelan 6

Under 14 Bowling:Mark Benket S.Rubinstein 7
M.Aubor 5
AJanai 1
S.Goldenberg 7

Speclal Achlevement Awards.

18t XI

8.Frey 92 v Moorabbin Park

D.Kino 7/32 v Moorabbin Park

D.Kino 6/32 v Mordialloc

Medallion Award

2nd Xi

S.Goldenberg 8/72 v Heatherton. C.Woolf

L.Jacobs 95 A.Sheffield
S.Goldenberg

4th XI

J.Besbe 7/53 v Monash uni

G.Litinsky 6/38 v Monash uni
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PRESIDENTS REPORT

After much effort from the respective committees of the Northern Maccabi and Ajax
Cricket Club's, the realisation of years of discussion came 1o fruitition during the off
season of 1996 when the new merged club, The Maccabi Ajax Cricket Club Inc.
was formed. Much of the credit must go to the new Club's Secretary, Richard Lustig
for his extraordinary efforts to create the path that led to the establishment of the
new club and it was with pride that | accepted the position of being the first
President of this great Club.

The change was noticable immediately when at preseason training, instead of the
usual 15 to 20 cricketers, all of a sudden there were 50 to 60 cricketers
enthusiastically training. Credit and thanks go to our coach Mike Zemski for getting
the players united and off to a great start to our inaugural season.

With the new club came the new David Mandie Pavilion and the first up use of the
Gary Smorgon oval for cricket. The Pavilion gave the players an exciting sense of
having a home, something the previous Cricket Club's had lacked, and we are now
surrounded by a facility the like of which is not seen in our competition. It proved to
be the perfect basis for socialising throughout the season and drew commants of
envy from all opposition Clubs.

Melbourne Parks and Water banned the use of electric rollers at Albert Park and so
forced us to buy a new one. Further to this, we were enticed to take a limited three
year tenure on Oval 12,which whilst in the best interests of the club, meant that we
had to buy a share in a second roller with Middle Park and ANZ Cricket Clubs.
These two svents created an unexpected $7000 expense that had to be dealt with.

The new wicket on the Gary Smorgon Oval took quite some preparation but thanks
to the nudging of Barry Kave we were able to get extra assistance from Parks
Victoria horticulture staff and with the effort of our curator Gary Murray, ended the
season with a very satisfactory wicket.. The Grand Prix corporation decree for a
green lush mat of grass on the Oval meant that we had very slow outfields to
contend with to the detriment of our first and second eleven's ability to make large
scores. As such the Club has requested permission to shorten the boundaries for
Season 1997/98.

The training nets proved to be very satisfactory, but work will need to be done on
the run-ups to avoid leg injuries to our bowlers. The training numbers werg
excellent throughout the season and training was well co-ordinated by Mike. The
Club will ook to allocate more funds to further improve training facilities at the Club
next season.

The Club entered thee VTCA and ThreeESCA teams this season and whilst in
hindsight the gradings for the VTCA were correct, we may have been out of our
depth in the ESCA. Our matting team may be lost and replaced with a turf team
next season.

Six new captains were selected as well as Mark Felman as Chairman of Selectors.




In a new club, these positions were somewhat experimental and selection was
always going to be difficult. As the season went on, the captains of the lower four
elevens were not able to give their full committment to the cricket club with the Club
suffering as a result . The committment of Mark Fine and Mike Zemski was faultless
and exemplary. My congatulations to Mark Fine for the role he took in getting the
Club within a whisker of an A-grade flag.

The Club hosted a number of social functions.We started with our inaugural party
and with Dyson Hore-Lacy enthralling the large gathering, the year was off to a
good start. Shawne and Simon did their best to make Thursday nights at the club
room a genuine eating experience and with a wide range of guest chef's they
proved to be popular. Saturday's after the game back to the Pavilion is not yet
engrained into this Club’s psyche and we look to more union next season. Our
Club's Trivia night was poorly patronised as was Matty's special Sunday
Afternoon, and yet both were very enjoyable for all who attended. Junior
presentation night with guest speaker Graeme Vimpani saw the Pavilion at
capacity. It is nice to know that the we have so many eager juniors. Senior
presentation night saw Dean Kino and Simeon Goldenberg scoop the trophies and
we had Brendan McCardel enlighten us on just about all aspects of cricket. Once
again Peter Rockman cooked up a storm.

Carnival was held exclusively at Oval 9 and my thanks to Joel Rembach for all his
efforts ensuring smooth running of the carnival. Onace again Melboune Parks
threw spanners in the works by not mowing the outfields and my thanks to Joel and
Michae! for their help in pushing a hand mower around the ground. Victoria was
dominant and with Mark Fine at the helm won a tightly contested final. After carnival
the side to compete in Israe! at the 15th Maccabiah was selected and included
Sam Frey, Danny Klinger,Dean Kino, Daniel Kave, David Glbart and Adam Carew.
it is a great achievment to be selected and the Club wishes these players and the
team success in Israel.

At the end of the home and away season we had our 1st and 3rd XI's in the finals
and the 2nd Xi were extremely unlucky to miss out by .50 of a bonus point. This
result probably represented the Club's best season for ten years. The 3rdXI were
disappointing losing their semi-final easily but the 1st X1 did the Club proud and
only rain robbed them of a premiership. | have already mentioned the efforts of
Mark Fine but | would like to thank Barry Kave for his efforts in obtaining the
excellent training facilities at Caulfield Grammar for our finals campaign.

It was another outstanding season for our juniors with the Under 14's dominating
the competition and winning the premiership. David Rozenbes won the U/14's
Association batting averages and Gideon Gelbart the U/14s Association bowling
aggregate. A very young U/12 team finished fifth which augers well for next
season. With Joe Krampe! and Phil Burman at the helm next year | expect the
Juniors to further improve.

The Club had a successful and comical newsletter edited by Shawne and Simon
and the publicity was well handled by Justin Castelin. The efforts of Barry around
the Club were once again outstanding and our treasurer,Jeff made sure that debts
were always met. .



Richards efforts were truely outstanding and | am sure that few at the Club
appreciate all the work Richard does. He attended every committee meeting, both
junior and senlor, addressed all the Clubs correspondence and negotiated skillfully
on behalf on the Club on many matters. Richard arranged a grant through the Gien
Eira City Council which will see us have a synthetic wicket at Caulield Park next
season for our juniors. And remember this was on top of his preseason efforts
which were central to the formation of the Club. It was truely an outstanding effort
and Richard thoroughly deserved the Kurt Defris Award.

The Club is proud to announce that we have received sponsorship from Rebel
Sports and Joel is to be cogratulated on his efforts in this sphere. Our cricket shirts
will show the Rebel logo next season and in return Rebel will supply cricket balls to
the Club as well as offering discounts to our players at their stores.

Next season we will once again need new faces on our committee to maintain and
lift the enthusiasm of the Club. The Club will learn from the experiences of its first
year and look to capitalise on the groud work done thus far. All committee members
will be asked to tackle specific roles and to this point we ask alf ordinary members
to think of ways in which they can help out either on committee or on a sub
committee.

In closing | would like ta thank all of those who helped make the season an
enjoyable one and 1 look forward to the continued growth in strength of the Club.

Best Wishes to all at the Club.

Ray Montag




FIRST XI CAPTAIN’S REPORT

The 1996-97 season was a momentous one for the first eleven of our new club, Maccabi-Ajax. After
decades of trying to make the South A Grand Final as Ajax, we finally cracked it as a new club.

In the end we fell short of securing a much sought after first eleven premiership for the club, but in
looking back we have much to be proud of.

The batting, so long a weakness of our higher elevens showed much and promises even more, Our 3 top
batsmen all scored over 250 runs and a number of others at the club showed they have what if takes to join
the top echelon.

Of the batsmen who scored heavily in the ones, Sammy Frey’s effort deserved special mention. Under
pressure for most of the home and away series with poor form and off-field distractions, Sammy hit back
in most spectacular fashion during the finals. His innings in both the semi and grand finals were of the
highest calibre and speak volumes for the man.

Kave, Carew, Klinger, Kausman and myself all showed the necessary qualities with the bat during the
season {0 succeed at first eleven level. Between the top six batsmen there was water tight defence, power
hitting and just about everything in between. At times though, wickets fell a little too easily, a deficiency
the whole club will look to improve upon before the start of next season. Apart from the abovementioned
batsmen there are certain young bats within the club who showed they may be able to take the next step if
called upon in the near future. Of these, the two that stand out are David Freund and Benjamin Gelbart.
Both have the ability and temperament to go on and become fine first eleven cricketers at Maccabi-Ajax.

Our bowlers generally led the way for our fine season, and by season’s close, Maccabi-Ajax was
considered to have the best attack in the competition. We were led by the enigmatic Dean Kino, at his best
a genuine quick, and the best bowler 1 have played with in my 18 years at the club. At his worst, Dean
allowed his own high expectations to affect his performances and behaviour. Thankfully, by the end of the
season Dean had eliminated the negatives from his game and that culminated in his memorable 7 wicket
haul in the Grand Final. Our other bowlers all contributed ably, Dave Gelbart with a season’s best in the
semi, John Klotz whose canny bowling held us together many times during the home and aways, as well
as some fine efforts from Mond and Daniel Onas. Barry Kave continues to defy old father time and along
with some fine leg spin bowling from Rick Kausman, gave us a legitimate slow bowling option. Whilst
Barry didn’t dominate the opposition, he stands as a fine example to all players at our club. His
endeavours to improve those parts of his game that were not up to first eleven standard were highly
commendable given that he is the oldest player at the club, and shows us all that it's never too late to work
on your game. Whilst on the topic of fielding, the fact that onfield success is a result of hard work at
training can never be more evident than in the case of Daniel Onas. Daniel endured a horror run in the
field in his first season with the firsts but last year worked on that aspect of his game to become the safest
and most spectacular catch in the side.

That was the scason that was, a near successful tilt at the flag that gave those who were part of it and
hopefully everyone at the club much to be proud of. 1 would like to thank the committee for their support
during the season, especially Ray for his continued support through a very difficult personal time for him
and his family. 1 would also like to thank my wife, Natalie for her never ending patience and great
sandwiches, Ian Gelbart and Bill Klinger for their support, Mark Zuker and Sam Frey's mum for those
towels. :

So to the future, next year holds many challenges for the club. A number of players will miss part of the
season as a result of post-Maccabiah travel and we will be without Dean Kino who is moving to England.
This will open the door to the likes of Litinsky, Aubor, Melzak, Sheffield, Paddo, Rubinstein and many
others. It wilt be up to them to grasp the opportunity and if they do Maccabi-Ajax first eleven will be even
stronger as a result.




1st ELEVEN BATTING

MATCHES INNINGS N.O's RUNS 50’s 100’s HIGH AVERAGE

S.FREY ~ 13 15 1 an 4 92 26.92
A.CAREW - 8 10 1 234 2 86 26.00
D.KAVE - 13 14 2 283 2 7ino  23.58
M.FINE ~ 12 14 1 300 4 61 23.07
D.KLINGER ™ 13 18 - 272 37 19.42
D.Freund - 1 1 - 27 27 27.00
R Kausman 10 10 3 163 1 54 23.28
A Hoppe 1 1 - 17 17 17.00
B.Gelbart 1 1 - 17 17 17.00
D .Kino 12 10 - 98 35 14.00
J Klotz 10 9 2 75 17 10.71
J.Mond 11 10 3 66 35n0 942
A.Shostak 4 4 1 28 t7n0 933
D.Onas i1 13 2 100 21 9.09
S.Rubinstein 10 7 - 61 25 8.71
D.Gelbart 11 6 - 26 15 433
B Kave 8 6 12 4 325
L.Jacobs 1 1 1 1 1.00
M.Aubor 1 1 1 4 4no -





















































































